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Kildrum Primary School
Parent Council

Minutes
30th November 2015

Present:

Robert Aird, Carrie-Ann Hudghton, Karen Brown, Karen McBride, Sharon Smith, Kate Watt and 

Richard Neil 
Apologies: 

Ann Davis, Claire Johnston, Nicola Fisher
1. Review of previous minutes 
All action from previous minutes complete and now actions outstanding. 

2. School Update 

General 

Busy time of year with preparations in full swing for Christmas. 

Plans already in place for Poetry day to mark Burn’s day with details to be published soon. 
Mrs. Watt advised that generally school was functioning as expected for this time of year with details given on her unannounced tours around classrooms to monitor / validate various activities. 

Parents Night Feedback 

Generally good feedback given in relation to the recent parent’s night.
Mixed response given on new practice of encouragement to bring pupils to sit in with parents during review.  
Some felt that this made the meeting awkward and some felt that the experience was positive and engaging with their child.  Mrs. Watt stressed that this is not mandatory and that parents have the full control on whether children are present or not during a parents night meetings.
Other positive comments related to prompt timings, displays / information and increased volume of children’s work available to review

Draft Pupil Attendance Policy 

Mrs. Watt presented the attendees with a draft copy of the recently reviewed attendance policy. 

This policy details schools commitment in promoting regular attendance, how absence is recorded and the procedures for managing attendance including interaction with the North Lanarkshire Council Attendance Officer. 
It is plan is review feedback from various quarters and then issue guidance notes to all parents by Jan 2016.

Discussions on this topic highlighted the resource demands on office staff determining the presence of children every day.  It was stressed how important it is to contact the school within the first hour of the school day to advise if children will not be attending school and why. 
3. Focus Topic: Bullying

Due to the volume of points raised at the previous PC meeting it was decided that points could be consolidated under specific banners.  Priority was given to focus on Bullying at this meeting and Crisis Management at the next meeting with future topics to be agreed.
Mrs. Watt advised that there had been activity on this subject in recent weeks given that is was recently National Anti-Bullying Week.  Further awareness material for pupils planned via social and emotional work as part of their Health and Wellbeing curriculum.
As part of this the policies and procedures are being reviewed by the school. 

Parent Council to be advised of any significant changes. 

Process on how school manages incidents appears robust with focus on good communication with parents and children from both parties with additional support from North Lanarkshire Council & Police Scotland if required.

Meeting attendees were issued with a copy of the Anti-Bullying Policy for comment. 

Volume of incidents recorded since start of school year discussed.

Target for the school shall always be zero incidents per month 

Incidents per month currently sitting at less than 1% total school headcount.
Discussions focused on the way in which incidents are recorded & reported.  

North Lanarkshire Council / Scottish Government do not impose a standard practice across schools to monitor or report bullying incidents.
Incidents are recorded and not categorised – i.e. a misunderstanding and systematic bullying are recorded in the same manner.
Each individual case can be subjective when attempting to categorise against other cases which would be a challenge to the school. 

However it was suggested that a common matrix across schools would standardise reporting. 
Why does this matter?   

This makes it difficult to determine how a school is performing versus other schools and understand performance levels. 
As a Parent Council we cannot confirm what good performance looks like and where Kildrum Primary would sit in comparison to other schools. 

(Possible that further detail to clarify can be made available from North Lanarkshire Council) 
It was agreed that the key focus for our forum will always be incident levels at Kildrum Primary which will be reviewed periodically by the Parent Council 
Note – No details of individual incidents were presented / viewed during this meeting
4. Fundraising
Reviewed current account positioned – All liabilities covered over Christmas period. 

Discussed opportunities to drive fund raising by approaching local business.

Action – Council member to seek opportunities through various parent contacts to seek businesses willing to support local community 
Action – K Watt to prepare “Wish List” for school to help create fundraising projects. 

Action – Signed Scotland football top donated to school as part of fundraising.  It was decided that top should be framed and raffle to be arranged (B Aird – Framing)

5. Communications 

Email address prepared to allow parents to contact the Parent Council for support or information 

Address – Kildrumppc@hotmail.com
Action – It was requested that this email address is added to the Parent Council section of the School Website 
Facebook page created as additional forum to issue information and collect feedback which hopefully reaches out to parents that are not able to contribute valuable support to the school for whatever reason.
K Watt confirmed that the School & North Lanarkshire Council can’t / won’t support or approve content being distributed on Facebook. 

It was discussed that the page will proceed and that a disclaimer would be published on the page clarifying that the school & North Lanarkshire Council have not approved the content.

Facebook page policy will also be issued – declaring that personal details, incidents & issues are not permitted and will be deleted. 
6. Any Other Business

· Literacy Week was a great success with total sales resulting in £900+ for the school to purchase books.
Plan to have stall in place for next Parents Night (March 2016) 
· Xmas Show – No picture policy to be enforced during show as per previous year’s policy. 

· Due to personal reasons Carrie-Ann Hudghton has stepped down as Secretary of the Parents Council.  Volunteers required and hope to be appointed at the next meeting. 

Next Meeting Planned – Monday 1st February 2015 at 6pm 
Focus Topic – Crisis Management

